LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 14, 2021
IN PERSON MEETING

CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone, Richard Brown and Gene Wier were in attendance as were Treasurer Alison Emmons, Secretary Janice Hearne and Roadmaster Geoff Burkhart.   Lou Simone brought the BOS I Meeting to order at 7:30 PM.  In the audience were the following New Daleville residents:  Diana Seip, Greg Mazepink, Bill Daleandro, John Paris and Lawrence Stone.  Also in attendance were Rich and Diane Henryson, Charles Rodgers and George Armington.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:   New Daleville property owner, Diana Seip at 405 Wrigley Blvd., was acknowledged and introduced her husband, Greg Mazepink, as well as their neighbors.  Mrs. Seip distributed a packet of materials for the BOS’ information which included Permit Denial Letter(s), Building Permit Application(s), 16’ x 33’ pool details, pertinent LDT Ordinance information, and pictures of the existing back yard as well as detail of the pool placement.  Mrs. Seip and Mr. Mazepink provided a form signed by their neighbors indicating they do not object to a pool.  The HOA has reserved approval dependent on a ruling by the Township.  Mrs. Seip requested written permission from the Board granting permission to construct the pool.  Mr. Mazepink added the construction and delivery process, once the permit is received, will take 6 – 8 months.  Following discussion, Lou Simone stated the Township must consult with its attorney, Stacey Fuller, before ruling on this matter.  Mr. Simone assured Mrs. Seip that any verbal communication will be followed up with a letter within one week.  The BOS thanked all the New Daleville residents for attending the meeting.
Kira Floersheim from US Rep. Chrissy Houlahan’s office was recognized.  She distributed literature from US Rep. Chrissy Houlahan’s office describing the kinds of activities and services Rep. Houlahan’s office is able to provide to PA residents.  She reviewed the location of their three offices with contact information and described services available including assistance with passports, IRS Tax issues, the Economic Stimulus, education issues and grant assistance.  Staff members are not allowed to fill out grant applications, but they are able to provide a corroborating letter.  Lou Simone asked if Rep. Houlahan’s office could assist with disaster relief and Ms. Floersheim responded that they are still receiving information.  Their office has a Grant Manager who works closely with Berks and Chester Counties.  The BOS thanked Ms. Floersheim for coming.
BOS I MINUTES FROM  AUGUST 10, 2021:  The DRAFT Minutes were emailed to the BOS prior to the meeting and were reviewed.  As there were no additions, deletions or corrections Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Minutes 
from August 10, 2021 as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the
vote was 3-0 for approval. 
TREASURER’S  REPORT:   Alison Emmons submitted the August Treasurer’s Report for review.  Lou Simone had previously reviewed and signed all checks.   Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Treasurer’s Report from August 10, 2021 as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.

NATIONAL BANK OF MALVERN – CD Matured and Rolled Over:  The Township was notified that a CD in the amount of $642,694.15 would be renewed on 09-14-2021.  Mrs. Emmons noted the interest rate is currently .25% which is comparable to other current bank rates.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the roll over of this CD.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.

ARPA:  The new ARPA guidance rules are expected to be published in October.
NEW AUDITING FIRM REQUIRED FOR 2021 AUDIT:  LDT has been notified that Hostetter & Hostetter will not be performing our 2021 audit.  Mrs. Emmons was provided four possible CPA firms to replace Hostetter & Hostetter, but all declined.  Lou Simone suggested contacting PSATS for a recommendation.  Mrs. Emmons said she would do so.
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – AUGUST, 2021:   Bill Beers provided his report to the BOS for review.  Lou Simone read from the report:  There were six (6) Building Permits issued with one (1) building permit for a pool permit pending plan review.  There were three (3) exempt storm water permits issued. Total permit fees collected were $3,382.00.  Six (6) Use and Occupancy (U&O) permits were issued with four (4) regular U&O’s, two (2) Re-sale U&O’s along with eight (8) various construction inspections conducted.  Census Form C-404 and the Chester County Permit Summary Form were filed
The Strawbridge Farm Manager has seeded both paddocks and the grass is growing.   A small paddock near the barn will be used in lieu of the large paddocks for the horses.  The CCCD has been contacted regarding Bootsie Pannell’s mushroom house discharge and Mr. Sheehan’s dirt farming operation off Rt. 41.  No action on either issue has been taken at this time.  Mr. Beers contacted PA Rep. John Lawrence’s office regarding storm damage to the Fernwood Bridge and requested information on funding for repairs.
B. ROADMASTER:   Lou Simone noted the tar and chip project is complete excluding the sweeping of excess chips.  PennDOT has issued approval for the paving project which has not yet been scheduled.  Street sweeping in Barnsgate is complete and appreciated by the residents.  The red truck seals were repaired/replaced and the Faggs Manor Road pot holes filled.  Highland Township submitted an invoice to LDT in the amount of $3,232.50 for LDT’s portion of the emergency resurfacing of Fernwood 
Bridge.  LDT and Highland are equally responsible for the repairs of this bridge.
Roadmaster Geoff Burkhart explained the three proposals submitted by Burkhart, Inc. (Clair Burkhart) for three LDT repairs.  First, the Baker Road ditch from Light Farm Dr. to Creek Rd. requires a backhoe to remove existing gravel and stone and replace with #3 ballast.  This proposal total cost is $7,400.  The second proposal is for Fernwood Road ditch remediation for the ditches on each side of Fernwood Road.  The proposal calls for digging up the ditches along Fernwood Road from Rt. 41 to Jackson Road (both sides) and removing existing material and replacing the stone with 2A modified stone.  The proposed cost for this project is $20,650.00.  The stones will need to be sealed with black top (possibly by Harlan Construction).  The third proposal is for the Barnsgate grate remediation to dig up around the box grate, remove the existing gravel and stone, and replace with #3 ballast.  The cost for this project is $1,800.00.
Following group discussion, it was suggested the Fernwood Road project should be separated into two projects – first remediate the south side and evaluate.  Once the south side repairs have been evaluated, the north side can be reevaluated as to the extent and necessity for additional repairs.  The BOS agreed that Geoff Burkhart would request an amended proposal for the SOUTH side of Fernwood Rd. ONLY from Burkhart, Inc.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the proposal for Barnsgate Dr / Improvements to Stormwater for $1,800.00 and the proposal for Baker Road Improvements / Clean out & Stone Shoulder for $7,400.00.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.  
Richard Brown asked about the Faggs Manor Road shoulder issues.  Mr. Burkhart responded the road is repaired until spring.  The hole was filled in with 10 - 12 bags of black top.  In early 2022 the surface area will need to be removed and black top will be installed.  
C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  Governor Wolf issued a Disaster Declaration for Storm Ida.  Bridge closures for Fernwood Bridge (LDT and Highland responsibility), White Horse Road and Runnymede Bridges (PennDOT responsibility) were reported to the Chester County Emergency Operations Center.  Currently the Fernwood and White Horse Bridges are closed.   
D. PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  There was no PC Meeting in August and no meeting will be held in September.  
E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in August nor will it meet in September. 
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  Lou Simone announced the Stargazers event is scheduled for Saturday, October 9th, probably at 7:00 PM, but this time could change.  Mr. Simone read aloud the Historical 
Minutes of the August 24th HC meeting.  In an email dated August 31st Diane Henryson described in detail the ideas explored at the HC Meeting on August 24th.  The Committee explored restructuring and adding new space within the existing building with the possibility of creating a new garage area for the trucks and frontend loader.  There was a suggestion that the Township consider hiring a consultant to assist with determining building options and needs.  Tim Cassidy was suggested as a consultant as he is an architect and is familiar with the Township building and its activities.  Secretary Hearne and Treasurer Emmons were asked to locate, if possible, the LDT/Mindy Acres plot plans to determine if there are any restrictions regarding land use and the location of the sewer/septic system for the building.  Once the plot plans have been located, Rich Henryson volunteered to contact Tim Cassidy to request his assistance with the project.
G. WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Gene Wier continues to update the website as necessary.
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. 2021 – 2022 ROAD SALT CONTRACT:  The new contract will be made available by the end of September.  “…it is imperative that your organization does not order salt for the 2021 – 2022 season until you have received notification that the new contract is available”.  LDT has purchased and received the salt from last year’s salt commitment.

B. ROUTE 41 AUGUST MEETING FOLLOW UP:  Avondale Council-woman Dottie Howell was to arrange a group meeting for municipal leaders for September with a full group meeting in October.  Lou Simone noted he had received a communication from Dave Conner, but there are still no meeting dates set.
C. ROUTE 41/926 GEOTECHNICAL BORING ANALYSIS:  The Township received an email dated 09-13-2021 from Chad Martin, Erdman Anthony Engineering, alerting the Township regarding boring activity on Mr. Wiggins and Emily Artinian’s properties.  The purpose of this analysis is to check the soils for the pavement design and slope stability.
D. PROPOSED NEW BUILDING:  This topic was discussed previously under Item F. Historical Committee.  See Minutes above.
NEW BUSINESS:
A. HONEYCROFT – PHASE IV ESCROW RELEASE #1 and #2:  The Township received Spence Andress’ letter dated 08-31-2021 recommending BOS approval of Releases 1 & 2 for Phase IV in the amount of $297,535.26 leaving a Letter Of Credit (LOC) balance of $411,964.74.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to accept Spence Andress’ recommendation to approve Releases 1 & 2 for Honeycroft Phase IV escrow in the amount of $297,535.26 leaving a LOC balance of 
$411,964.74.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.
B. BRIDGE CLOSINGS AND FERNWOOD ROAD BRIDGE REPAIRS:  Lou announced two bridges were closed due to Hurricane IDA’s excessive rainfall:  Fernwood Rd. (reopened but closed again due to additional damage) and White Horse Rd. (still closed and is PennDOT’s responsibility)  The bridge at Runnymede was also closed temporarily.
C. WEST GROVE FIRE COMPANY (WGFC) MEETING:  Lou Simone attended the August Meeting.  LDT’s 2022 assessment for the WGFC is $29,276.11 which is $734.11 or a 2.6% increase over the 2021 contribution of $28,542.00.  WGFC requested the entire amount be paid at the beginning of the first quarter (i.e. January, 2022).  In addition the WGFC announced ALL First Responders have been vaccinated.  In comparison, Alison Emmons added that 40% of the US medical profession have NOT been vaccinated.
D. MS4 MEETING WITH ANDREW TULEYA:  Secretary Hearne reported she and Andrew Tuleya discussed LDT’s annual report requirements regarding MS4.  Within the next year Mr. Tuleya is expecting an in-person DEP inspection.  In preparation for the inspection Mr. Tuleya and Geoff Burkhart will meet on Monday, September 20th at 10:00 AM to inspect LDT’s garage and premises for any areas which will need attention.  Mr. Burkhart borrowed the MS4 binder to brush up on the regulations.  He also presented questions regarding where the drains in the garage empty into and where exactly the septic drain field is.  Secretary Hearne and Treasurer Emmons were directed to do their best to locate the Mindy Acre and LDT final plans.  The notes on both sets of plans have valuable information.  It was noted that LDT paid the $500 MS4 fee for 2021 on 04-13-2021 on Check #5035.  LDT has met all requirements for the 2021 Annual Report and Mr. Tuleya will file the report by the end of the month.

E. 2021 PSATS UNEMPLOYMENT COMPENSATION BALLOT FOR ELECTION OF TRUSTEES:  The BOS reviewed and agreed to mark the Ballot for the two candidates running for the PSATS’ election of Trustees. Lou Simone made a MOTION to vote for both candidates as Trustee.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.  Lou Simone affixed his signature and date.  Secretary Hearne will submit the executed ballot to PSATS.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS / CORRESPONDENCE: 
A. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: Tuesday, September 15, 2021 at 5:30 PM.  CANCELLED.
B. COCHRANVILLE FIRE COMPANY ANNUAL DINNER MEETING:  Monday, September 20, 2021 at 7:00 PM.  Mr. Simone will attend.
C. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Tuesday, September 21, 2021 at 7:30 PM.  CANCELLED 
D. BOS II MEETING:  Monday, September 27, 2021 at 7:30 PM.  Likely cancelled.
E. CCSIGA MEETING, Tuesday, September 28, 2021 at 9:00 AM – Tour of CC Public Safety Training Center (J. Hearne).  Alison Emmons will be in the office.
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Tuesday, September 28, 2021 at 7:00 PM. 
G. CC LIBRARY SYSTEM ANNUAL LEGISLATIVE BREAKFAST:  Friday, October 1, 2021 from 7:30 AM until 9:00 AM.  NO BOS member will be available to attend.
H. BOS I MEETING:  Tuesday, October 12, 2021 at 7:30 PM.  
I. 2021 PSATS ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING – Voting Delegates:  Hershey, PA, Thursday, October 14th (PSATS 100th Anniversary Celebration) and Friday, October 15th Business Meeting (elect leaders & adopt resolutions).  Lou to attend as LDT Rep. 

PAY BILLS:   Bills were paid in the usual manner with checks signed by Lou Simone during the meeting.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the Board a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Gene Wier to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 PM.  The vote was 3-0 in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne,
Administrative Secretary
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